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Need to make-up an absence?  Check out these area club meetings: 
Clarke County - Wednesday Lunch  - Berryville Presbyterian Church  -  Noon 

Charles Town   - Tuesday Lunch - Jefferson Hospital  - 12:15 pm 

Frederick County  - Tuesday Breakfast  - Westminster Canterbury  - 7:30 am 
Front Royal   - Friday Lunch - Houlihan’s - Noon 

Hagerstown   - Wednesday Lunch - Venice Inn  - 12:15 pm 

Leesburg     - Thursday Evening - Rivercreek Country Club -  6:00 pm 

 

New Market  - Wednesday Lunch  -The Shenvalle  - 12:10 pm 

Purcellville  - Thursday - Bethany United Methodist Church  - 7:00 am 

Strasburg   - Tuesday Noon  -  Strasburg Moose Lodge -  Noon 
Warren Co. (was Linden)  - Wednesday Breakfast, Mom’s Country Kitchen  - 7:00 am 

Warrenton - Thursday Lunch  - Stoneridge Events Center  -  12:15 pm 

Woodstock - Wednesday Lunch - Woodstock Moose Lodge  - 12:05 pm 

OUR PROGRAM TODAY  
     Eddie Webb, the President of the Virginia Sports Hall 

of Fame & Museum located in Por tsmouth, VA will 

give us a history of the organization. 

JUNE 11- Rescheduled -Rescheduled Paint Party!  
        Winchester Rescue Mission, 9 am – Noon 

May 26  -  Board Meeting at GW Hotel, 6 PM 

June 2  -  Shrimp Feed 

June 4  -  Rummage Sale 

June 30  -  Installation of new officers & 6 PM Board Meeting 

July 7, 14, 21 & 28  -  Rotary Shelter, Lunch in the Park 

August 4  -  FAMILY PICNIC, no noon meeting 

September 17-18  -  Apple Harvest Festival 
 

      Have a program or speaker suggestion?  Let Scott know. 

ROTARY 4-WAY TEST  
1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2.  Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOOD WILL and BETTER  
 FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

OUR PROGRAM LAST WEEK  
     Committee chair Tom Rockwood pre-
sented a program on the history and oper-
ations of the Student Loan and Scholar-
ship Committee.   
 The committee originated due to a 
bequest in the will of Henry Courtney, of 
Baltimore, in 1936.  Mr. Courtney was 
the uncle of Dowell J. Howard, a member 

of The Rotary Club of Winchester and a District Governor.  
Mr. Courtney’s bequest was in honor of Mr. Howard with a 
value of $20,000.   
 The funds were initially distributed to our club annually 
by Rotary International in Chicago but in 1944 the funds 
were transferred to our club thus giving our Loan and Schol-
arship Committee local control and administrative responsi-
bilities.   
 The fund is now 72 years old and has a total value of 
$610,000 ($390,000 in the scholarship fund and $220,000 in 
the loan fund).   
 The current distribution policy was adopted by the com-
mittee in 2013 and states that loans outstanding will not ex-
ceed 50% value of the loan fund or $100,000, whichever is 
less.  Scholarship awards in each year will not exceed 5% of 
the prior year end balance in the scholarship fund.  Maximum 
annual loan or scholarship awards are currently set at $3,000.  
We currently have 22 outstanding loans and 13 scholarships.  
3.25% interest on outstanding loans does not accrue as long 
as the student remains in good standing and shows satisfacto-
ry progress toward a degree.   
 Since April 2013 the funds have been managed by VNB 
Wealth Management with Stephanie Fincham acting as the 
contact person.  Tom acknowledged Stephanie’s contribu-
tions and importance to the committee. 
 Applicants are referred to the committee from the guid-
ance offices at the local High Schools, by Rotary Club mem-
bers or apply directly from The Rotary Club website.  Tom 
singled out club member Earl Riddick for referring two 
“outstanding” candidates in the past year.   
 Two members of the committee interview each prospec-
tive candidate and report their recommendation to the full 
committee for approval.   
 The committee is always looking to expand the funds 
impact.  Currently they fund a $3,000 annual scholarship at 
LFCC to a student enrolled from Winchester or Frederick 
County.  This amounts to a full tuition grant.   
 In addition to Mr. Rockwood the committee members 
are; Patty Taylor, Marc Jaccard, Adrian O’Connor, Mary Ri-
ley, Cary Claytor, Sue Scarborough and Winston Lutz. 

RUMMAGE SALE  -  June 4th 
     The Rummage Sale is coming 
soon! Moving in has begun at the 
Armory and WE NEED YOUR 
HELP!  Rotarians will be there 
arranging and sorting on Monday 
-Thursday from 4-8 and Saturday 

from 9-Noon.  Help is desperately needed to hang and 
fold clothing.  There are over 85 bags and that's just the 
first load.   Remember you earn a make-up when you 
volunteer for a shift.   Please help out and give a few 
hours at least one evening between now and June 4th.   
See you there. 
 
ROTARY SHIRTS & HATS 
 Today is the last day to order your Win-
chester Rotary Club shirt or hat.  There is a 
dress shirt and a polo shirt and the polo comes 
in ladies sizes too!   The sign up sheet is at the Sergeant-
at-Arms table. 
 
RESCUE MISSION PAINTING PARTY 
     ONE more rescheduling….due to the contin-
uous rain, the painting project for the Rescue 
Mission Spruce-up has been rescheduled 
AGAIN for Saturday, June 11th at 9am. Any 
and all volunteers are welcome.   



 Absentees: 5-12-2016 
William Aikens 
Jackie Bates 
Andrew Beck 
Donna Berger 
Kerri Burkhart 
Don Butler 
Kevin Callanan 
Cary Claytor 
John Copenhaver 
Anthony Crosen 
Nancy Davis 
Marie DiLorenzo 
Bruce Downing 
Dana Evans 

Paul Frank 
Rob Frogale 
Hunter Gaunt 
Wilson Gilbert 
Jenny Grooms 
Alex Iden 
Don Karolyi 
David Kent 
John Lamanna 
Deborah Langfitt 
Chris Lewis 
John Lewis 
Dan Martin 
Neile Martin 
Darla McCrary 
Bob Mitchell 

Turning in a Make-up?  
Please make sure to complete all 
information, including your name, the 
event or club attended, date attended 
and date making-up on all make-cards 
and slips submitted. Make-ups can 
also be submitted online at winches-
terrotary.com under Member Login. 

Make-ups* (Date & Function Attended) 
Paul Burkholder – 5/11 – SVAH Mtg. 
Paul Frank – 5/11 – SVAH Mtg. 
Sven Hlywiak – 5/11 – SVAH Mtg. 
John Lamanna – 5/11 – SVAH Mtg. 
Darla McCray – 5/11 – SVAH Mtg. 
Tootie Rinker – 4/21 – Board Mtg. 
Patty Taylor – 4/28 – Queen’s Dinner 
Lori Vogel – 5/11 – SVAH Mtg. 

Visitors & Guests Last Week   
    Mike Richardson, guest of Sue Scarborough 
 John Michael Magness, guest of Paul Magness 
 John Magness, guest of Paul Magness 
 Callie Fitzwater, guest of Karen Schultz 
 Rich Goodman, guest of Karen Schultz 

Maria Montgomery 
Kent Mull 
Ron Price 
Ken Rice 
Tootie Rinker 
Diane Ruckman 
Jeannie Shiley 
Steve Straight 
David Sweeney 
Patty Taylor 
Michelle Thomas 
Lori Vogel 
Shane Wagoner 
Kelly Wolfe 
Ryan Zelaski 

 President           Tootie Rinker  
 President-Elect  Scott Arthur 
  Secretary     Julia Connell   
 Treasurer     Paul Magness  
                     

BOARD OF DIRECTORS             
2013-16:  Jaime Karalis, Winston Lutz, Kurt Nyberg, Roy Schwarz 

2014-17:  Dee Dee Barbour, John Elrick, Conrad Koneczny, Karey Starnes 
2015-18:  Jean Barch, Tom Byrd, Ed White 

 

 IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT  -  Dan Martin 
 

Cog Wheel Staff: Jenny Baker, Mary Braun, Paul Burkholder,  

Tom W. Byrd, Sharen Gromling, Don Karolyi, Victoria Kidd,  

Tom Maccubbin, Chuck Peterson,  Sue Rich, Gene Schultz, Dave Smith, Steve Straight 
 

Photos: Dee Dee Barbour                                                                  Reporter:  Tom Byrd 

Next Board Meeting      May 26th 
Attitude Adjustment  5:30 pm           

Meeting  6 pm  

All are welcome, and it counts as a make-up! 

Our Drawing Last Week 
     Congratulations to George Henzel for tak-
ing home $18 in last week’s drawing .  The ace 
of spades remained in the deck so today’s jack-
pot will begin with $289. 
 

Foundation Minute 
     Conrad again focused on maternal 
and child health in his report.  The Rotary 
Club of Bethlehem, Pennsylvania teamed 
with the Rotary Club of Pune in Maha-
rashtpa, India and they received a Global 

Grant from our Foundation.  They have launched a 
long range program in the Pune hospital to collect, 
store and distribute milk donated by lactating women.  
The program is expected to grow to benefit 100 prem-
ature babies a day within seven years.  
  Gary Chrisman reminded club members that 
they have until May 26th to take advantage of the 
club’s offer to receive matching points for donations 
made to the Foundation in order to become a Paul 
Harris Fellow.  
 
 
Sneak Peak 
For Today’s  
Foundation  
Minute 

Libba’s Health Report 
 We were all happy to welcome George Henzel back last 

week.  George will continue his current cancer treatment twice 

a week for the next three months. 

 Libba also told us that Bob DeMott had knee surgery and 

is recuperating at home.   

 

Libba’s Health Tip dealt with hearing.  We all  

suffer from some hearing loss as we age but we  

can limit that loss if we are careful.  When you  

are in regular contact with loud sounds use  

hearing protection.  Without hearing  

protection it is recommended that you  

don’t spend any more than 8 hours  

at a time around a lawnmower  

(90 decibels) or 30 minutes  

at a rock concert (120 decibels).  If you notice hearing loss 

don’t hesitate to see a doctor.  If left untreated the hearing loss 

could lead to other health issues.   

 
SAVE THE DATE! 
Apple Harvest Festival  -  September 17 & 18 
     Planning is already underway for this 
year’s Apple Harvest Festival to be held at 
the Frederick County Fair Grounds.  Chair 
Darla McCrary noted that 30 paid vendors 
have already signed up and one of this 
year’s new additions will be a canine ob-
stacle course.   
     If you would like to join this committee, contact ei-
ther Darla or Paul  >>  darla.mccrary1@gmail.com. 


